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URGENT:  FIELD SAFETY NOTICE
Medima infusion Sets used with Large Volume Infusion Pumps

2 August 2023

Dear Valued Medima Infusion System Customers:
Director of Biomedical Engineering
Director of Nursing
Director of Risk Management

Medima Sp. z o. o. is issuing this letter to notify you of two potential issues related to Medima infusion sets
containing a Free Flow Protection Clamp (FFPC):

Issue 1: Potential for reverse installation of infusion sets into Medima Volumetric infusion pumps

Issue 2: Potential for a manufacturing defect leading to an incorrect assembly of the Free Flow Protection Clamp 
(FFPC) on Medima infusion sets

Potential Risk:

If the FFPC of the Medima set is installed in the wrong direction into the Medima Volumetric infusion pump; the 
following potential risks may occur:

1. A delay in the delivery of the infusion solution 
2. A potential backflow of the medication and/or patient's blood into the Medima infusion line.

To date, Medima has not received any report of a serious adverse event that may have been related to these 
issues.

The following information details the issues and the required steps for you to perform.

ISSUE 1: Potential for reverse installation of infusion sets into Medima Volumetric infusion pumps

Medima received customer reports of users installing the FFPC of Medima infusion sets in a reverse direction 
into the Medima volumetric infusion pump. 

Recommendations for users:

Medima would like to remind users to install the FFPC following the instructions outlined in the Medima 
Volumetric infusion pump user manual as summarized below:
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Medima Actions: 

Medima has initiated an update to the user manual to include further clarification to the users regarding the 
correct installation of FFPC and to explicitly caution against incorrect installation of the FFPC. (Refer to the 
enclosed user manual PDF document attached). 

ISSUE 2: Potential for a manufacturing defect leading to an incorrect assembly of the Free Flow Protection 
Clamp (FFPC) on Medima infusion sets.

An investigation conducted by the supplier of Medima infusion sets determined that there is a potential for a 
manufacturing defect to be present in certain units of Medima sets containing the FFPC and distributed prior to 
June 2023.

This potential defect is resulting in an incorrect assembly (wrong direction) of the FFPC on Medima sets that 
include an FFPC as part of the set configuration. See Table 1 below for the complete list of affected items.

Recommendations for users:

Prior to the use of any Medima infusion set with an FFPC, please check every set to ensure that the transparent 
collar is on the right side of the FFPC (as shown below) and on the same side as the spike.  If this is not the case, 
please discard the infusion set as the FFPC may have been mounted incorrectly and repeat the above steps with 
a new infusion set.














